Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services

Department of Transport and Regional Services

Budget Estimates 2001-2002, Thursday 31 May 2001


Question: LAND 04

Topic: Road and Rail funding compared

Hansard Page: RRA&T 352

Output: Upgrade of the Mainline Interstate Railway Track Programme

Senator O’Brien asked:

“Is there an amount that is required to make the project viable. I’m presuming the money that Commonwealth has allocated of $124 million is not sufficient….What I want to know is how much money is needed from the NSW government and or the private sector to make the project viable?”

Answer:

The in-principle approval of funds towards relieving rail freight congestion in Sydney did not specify the project details.  The recently completed Track Audit by the ARTC estimated the cost of a Sydney Southern Entry Freight Priority Project would be $35 million more than available Commonwealth funds.  However, other projects on the corridor are necessary to ensure the congestion is not simply moved out of Sydney.  To complete all highest priority work identified by the Audit on the Sydney – Melbourne corridor would cost $138 million.
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